10 DOWNING STREET

From the Private Secretary 15 March 1982

The Prime Minister has asked me to thank you for your
letter of 21 January. I am so sorry that we have not
replied before now, but Mrs. Thatcher's arrangements for

that weekend became rather complicated.

The Prime Minister has now decided to return to London
after the Franco-British Council Dinner in Edinburgh on
Satirday 15 May. She is extremely grateful to you for

inviting her to stay overnight at Holyrood and is only

sorry that she is not able to accept this kind offer.

With all best wishes.

Colonel Sir John Gilmour, D.S.O0., T.D., J.P.
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